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Introduction

It is with sadness that we report that our President, David Stacy has for some months now been staying at Manor Lodge Care Home following a slow recovery after a fall.  On behalf of all members we wish David well.

With this newsletter you should find a membership renewal form for the year 2019-2020 and a list of the talks scheduled during that period.  It helps us if the membership forms are sent back to our Treasurer, Geraldine Willden before the meeting on 13th November or at least are completed and ready to hand at that meeting.  Better still complete the standing order form so that future renewal is automatic until you tell your Bank otherwise.

Blue Plaques  part 2 – The Admiral Rous Inn 
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	The picture (left) shows those who joined the walk around the five sites during the Galleywood Festival 2019.  
They were listening to Alan Pamphilon (frock coat and top hat) talk about Admiral Rous and the Inn of that name – the current site known as Rous Cottage on the Common.


Henry John Rous was born into an aristocratic family (the Earls of Strudwick) at Henham Hall in Suffolk, His father kept a stud and soon young Henry took a keen interest in the horses and horseracing. Henry joined the Navy during the Napoleonic wars as a First Class Volunteer in 1808, aged just 13 years old.    By 1809 he was a midshipman and a year later was transferred to HMS Victory.  By 1813 he had his own command.    

He retired from active service in 1835 and returned to his second love that of horses and racing.  In 1838 he was elected a steward of the Jockey Club.  This was probably the year that a building first appeared on the site which started life as a betting stand and small beer house. 
Promoted to Rear Admiral in 1852 these were the heydays of racing on Galleywood Race course and as a senior steward of the Jockey Club, Rous was appointed to preside over meetings.   Races at the time were run in a somewhat disorganised manner. One of the main problems was that the “starters” had no control over the jockeys. Following a long campaign by Rous, rules were introduced where the stewards could fine jockeys if they took unfair advantage at the start.  He also introduced handicapping rules making racing fairer between different aged horses.  Rous continued to ensure fair horse racing as the “dictator of the turf” until his death in 1877.

Eventually the building became an Inn and took the name the Admiral Rous, Henry having been promoted to that rank in 1864.  


	The Inn later had a more infamous episode in 1899 when the publican, Samuel Crozier was accused of murdering his wife.  Found guilty at Essex Assizes, Crozier was publicly hanged in front of  Chelmsford prison on 5th December 1899. Soon after, the old Inn became a tea room then a sweet shop and when the racing ended in 1935 it became a private house, as it is today – a story for another edition!
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Historical Society News
Our most recent talk on 11th September was by member Christine Whybro and her brother Les on the subject – Tales for Galleywood Orchards.  As those privileged to be there will confirm it was a lively and fascinating look at this aspect of the village’s history.  One of our guests was the current owner of Lathcoates Farm and there was an interesting exchange about how the farm was so named.  We were also encouraged to buy the apples.

At the start of our meeting on 13th November we will be holding our Annual General Meeting.  This is always a quick affair with a report of the years activities, presentation of the annual accounts and agreement of membership fees for the year 2020-21 (as we run a year ahead).  Fees for the coming year 2019-20 are unchanged as agreed at last years AGM.  We also elect a Committee to manage the Society on your behalf.  All members are eligible to vote and indeed join the Committee and we would welcome some new faces.  If anyone is interested do please get in touch with me – contact details at the end of the newsletter.   
Advance notice – In the New Year our website will be moving address and location as Essex County Council are closing essexinfo.net.  
News from the Heritage Centre
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	 Saturday 14th September saw the Heritage Centre celebrate its 10th anniversary hosting a ‘thank you’ to the many volunteers who keep the Centre running. Special presentations were made to Hugh Arnold and Marie Hyland. There was also the formal unveiling of the plaque in memory of Ted Hawkins a founder member of the Society by Barbara his widow.   


Forthcoming Heritage Centre events

Tuesday 22nd October – The Girls from Greenway, a talk by Elizabeth Woodcraft. Tea room opens 1.30pm, talk commences at 2.00pm.  Cost £3.
Sunday 17th November – Remembering 1919 and 1939.  This year’s Archive Group exhibition focuses on a year when one war had ended and another began.  It is often suggested that the Treaty of Versailles which ended the Great War (1914-1918) held within it the seeds of the World War II.  
The exhibition will be held in the main hall between 10.00am-4.00pm.  Entrance is free although donations are welcome. Refreshments will be available. The event is sponsored by Galleywood Parish Council. 
Forthcoming Society Talks
Wednesday 13th November – Life as a Queen’s Messenger by George Courtauld OBE.  George is a well known Essex figure and published author.  After a short AGM, he will talk of his time ferrying diplomatic messages around the world.  Copies of some of his books on this and other subjects may be available for sale on the evening.  
Wednesday 11th March 2020 – The Galleywood Oral History Project.  Our Chairman Graham Smith will talk about the project including playing some of the material collected.
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